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Kim Holmes <kholmes@pasoschools.org> 

J.2. Measure M Project Priorities Aquatic Complex 
1 message 

Lisa Law <mamalaw@att.net> 
To: "info@pasoschools.org" <info@pasoschools.org> 

Fri, Mar 19, 2021 at 7:51 PM 

Good Evening 
My name is Lisa Law. I am writing in regards to open session item J.2. Measure M Project 
Priorities Aquatics Complex. As a third generation Bearcat graduate (Class of 1994) and the 
mother of a fourth generation Bearcat (Class of 2034 ), I really hope that the school board gives the 
SWIMPASO group the go-ahead to pursue any and all means of fundraising and grants that are 
available to finally get the aquatic complex built. Our Bearcat Aquatic student-athletes deserve to 
have quality and regulation facilities like their fellow Bearcat athletes have to practice and compete 
in. Its been well documented and debated that some of the complex equipment was bought 
prematurely, but that is not the fault of these student-athletes. It's time to move forward and get this 
project completed. 

Thank You 

Lisa Law 



Kim Holmes <kholmes@pasoschools.org> 

Item J.2, Build the Aquatic Complex 
1 message 

'Coni Wells' via Information Officer <info@pasoschools.org> Sun, Mar 21, 2021 at 11 :53 AM 
Reply-To: Coni Wells <coniwells@yahoo.com> 
To: "carend@pasoschools.org" <carend@pasoschools.org>, "ccbausch@pasoschools.org" <ccbausch@pasoschools.org>, 
"newilliams@pasoschools.org" <newilliams@pasoschools.org>, Dorian Baker <dkbaker@pasoschools.org>, 
"lgannon@pasoschools.org" <lgannon@pasoschools.org>, "tjgearhart@pasoschools.org" <tjgearhart@pasoschools.org>, 
"jmreed@pasoschools.org" <jmreed@pasoschools.org>, "info@pasoschools.org" <info@pasoschools.org> 

Dear Board Members, 

Once again, we are having to fight for the Aquatic Complex that we voted for. As I understand it 
the funds raised for the complex are in jeopardy of being reallocated for something else. That 
seems like a "bait and switch" situation and should be illegal. 

With all of the craziness going on in our world, please help us restore faith in our community 
leaders and the voting process by keeping promises. Our kids have had enough taken away from 
them. Let's show them they can actually count on us by making this complex happen! 

We implore you to work with Swim Paso to build and complete the promised Aquatic Complex as 
promised and planned and in a timely fashion. 

WE SWIM PASO! 

Coni Wells 
Better Health Pain & Wellness Centers, LLC 
907-242-3226 Cell 
907-344-0189 Direct Line 
907-346-5256 Fax 
BetterHealthAlaska.com 

Confidentiality/Disclosure: This transmittal contains Privileged and Confidential information for use 
by the physician, therapist or for patient contact purposes. Use, copying, or distributing by any 
other person is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmittal in error, please notify us by 
telephone at the appropriate number above and return the misdirected transmittal to us by 
U.S.mail. Thank You. 



Kim Holmes <kholmes@pasoschools.org> 

Item J.2, Build the Aquatic Complex 
1 message 

Lisa Vore-Pugh <pughcru@sbcglobal.net> 
To: "info@pasoschools.org" <info@pasoschools.org> 

Dr. PRnJSD School Board, 

Mon, Mar 22, 2021 at 12:15 PM 

We reached out to each of you individually, and also sending this to your general mailbox regarding the aquatic complex. Our 
three daughters attended PRnJSD and in high school were three sport athletes. Those sports included swimming and water polo. 
The lack of a decent pool was definitely challenging. We did the best we could with what we had, but always felt our program 
would be so much stronger and more vibrant ifwe actually had an adequate facility. We supported the bond and were hopeful that 
our district would finally have an aquatic complex. We encourage you to support building the Paso Robles Aquatic Complex as 
designed, and work with Swim Paso Association (SPA) to make it happen in a timely fashion. We voted for Measure Min 
confidence that the Paso Robles Aquatic Center would be built as planned. Our community is a destination location, and adding an 
Aquatic Complex opens up many opportunities to bring swimmers and water polo players to Paso Robles for competition all the 
way up to CIF levels, even hosting Junior Olympic events! The pool can also provide the community with water safety and swim 
lessons and the proper supervision for a successful program. Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Lisa and Steve Pugh 



Kim Holmes <kholmes@pasoschools.org> 

Item J.2, Build the Aquatic Complex 
1 message 

'Christine Rocha' via Information Officer <info@pasoschools.org> 
Reply-To: Christine Rocha <christines_cakes@yahoo.com> 
To: "info@pasoschools.org" <info@pasoschools.org> 

Mon, Mar 22, 2021 at 2:58 PM 

We encourage you to build the Paso Robles Aquatic Complex as designed, and work with 
swim Paso Association (SPA) to make it happen in a timely fashion. we voted for Measure 
Min confidence that the Paso Robles Aquatic center would be built as planned. 

Thank you, 

Christine Rocha 
Waterpolo/Swim parent 



Kim Holmes <kholmes@pasoschools.org> 

3.2 Build the Aquatic Center 
1 message 

Dee Lacey <jdlacey1963@gmail.com> 
To: info@pasoschools.org 

To: Paso Robles Schools Board of Trustees 

Tue, Mar 23, 2021 at 8:43 AM 

I am urging you to reaffirm this pool project so that SWIM PASO can work on applying for a $3 million state matching 
grant. It is required that they have an MOU with the district to apply for the grant. The timing of the grant proposals is 
crucial and tonight you can move this long awaited project ahead. 

Swim Paso is a dedicated group of citizens that have worked for years to bring a swim complex to reality. I believe the 
due diligence they have done on the possibility of a swim complex and the operation of a complex is extraordinary for a 
volunteer organization. 

As a past school board member for 20 years I was asked to sign the ballot measure M. I did so reviewing the projects 
presented and then worked to get the measure passed. I would like to see the school board committee to those projects 
listed. The Pool Complex now has the opportunity to find funding from an outside source to be matched by our measure 
M funds. Now is the time for action. I urge you to move ahead tonight and commit to working with Swim Paso and 
authorize an MOU to apply for this grant. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Regards 

Dee Lacey, past school board member 1976-1996 



J2 
Kim Holmes <kholmes@pasoschools.org> 

(no subject) 
1 message 

Jay Turner <jayturner@sunnycountry.com> 
To: info@pasoschools.org 

Tue, Mar 23, 2021 at 11 :38 AM 

"\Xie encourage you to build the Paso Robles Aquatic Complex as designed and work with Swim Paso Association (SPA) to make it 
happen in a timely fashion. \Xle voted for Measure Min confidence that the Paso Robles Aquatic Center would be built as planned." 

n- 
Tim Brown 
PASO Bearcats Dad 
805-404-1247 



Kim Holmes <kholmes@pasoschools.org> 

Item J.2, Build the Aquatic Complex 
1 message 

julie jdfarming.com <julie@jdfarming.com> Tue, Mar 23, 2021 at 11 :57 AM 
To: "carend@pasoschools.org" <carend@pasoschools.org>, "newilliams@pasoschools.org" <newilliams@pasoschools.org>, 
"dkbaker@pasoschools.org" <dkbaker@pasoschools.org>, "lgannon@pasoschools.org" <lgannon@pasoschools.org>, 
"tjgearhart@pasoschools.org" <tjgearhart@pasoschools.org>, "jmreed@pasoschools.org" <jmreed@pasoschools.org>, Paso 
Robles Schools <info@pasoschools.org>, "ccbausch@pasoschools.org" <ccbausch@pasoschools.org> 
Cc: "jason jdfarming.com" <jason@jdfarming.com> 

Dear School Board Members, 

I am writing to encourage you to build the Paso Robles Aquatic Complex as designed, and work with 
Swim Paso Association (SPA) to make it happen in a timely fashion. We voted for Measure M in confidence 
that the Paso Robles Aquatic Center would be built as planned. We also donated to Swim Paso personally, 
as parents of a water polo player and swimmer at Paso Robles High School. We had every faith that our son 
would have the opportunity to swim in a new pool during his high school career. Unfortunately, it is his 
junior year and that will not be his reality given the current circumstances of our district. However, we truly 
hope that future bearcats have this opportunity because it is well deserved and long past due for them to 
have a decent pool. Last year the men's water polo team were league champions, and the commitment of 
the current coaching staff is undeniable. With a regulation pool and the excitement of a new facility, the 
bearcat water polo and swim programs would flourish. It makes sense for Paso! We appreciate your 
support for our bearcats. 

We Swim Paso! 

Thank you, 

Jason & Julie Domingos 
(805)610-7821 



Kim Holmes <kholmes@pasoschools.org> 

Aquatic Complex 
1 message 

Gwen Severson <gwen@gwenseverson.com> Tue, Mar 23, 2021 at 12:08 PM 
To: carend@pasoschools.org, newilliams@pasoschools.org, dkbaker@pasoschools.org, lgannon@pasoschools.org, 
tjgearhart@pasoschools.org, jmreed@pasoschools.org, info@pasoschools.org, ccbausch@pasoschools.org 

We encourage you to build the Paso Robles Aquatic Complex as designed, and work with Swim Paso Association (SPA) to make it 
happen in a timely fashion. We voted for Measure M in confidence that the Paso Robles Aquatic Center would be built as planned. 

Certified Luxury Home Marketing Specialist CLHMS® 
Re/Max Success 
DRJ.~ License # 01307227 
Ccll 805-610-6s11 
gwen(c;{!gwenseverson.com 
www.gwenseverson.com 



Kim Holmes <kholmes@pasoschools.org> 

Item J.2, Build the Aquatic Complex 
1 message 

'Brooke Blythe' via Information Officer <info@pasoschools.org> Tue, Mar 23, 2021 at 2:58 PM 
Reply-To: Brooke Blythe <brookeblythe@ymail.com> 
To: "carend@pasoschools.org" <carend@pasoschools.org>, "ccbausch@pasoschools.org" <ccbausch@pasoschools.org>, 
"newilliams@pasoschools.org" <newilliams@pasoschools.org>, "d kbaker@pasoschools.org" <dkbaker@pasoschools.org>, 
"lgannon@pasoschools.org" <lgannon@pasoschools.org>, "tjgearhart@pasoschools.org" <tjgearhart@pasoschools.org>, 
"jmreed@pasoschools.org" <jmreed@pasoschools.org>, "info@pasoschools.org" <info@pasoschools.org> 

Dear Paso Robles Unified School District School Board, 

We encourage you to build the Paso Robles Aquatic Complex as designed, and work with Swim Paso Association (SPA) 
to make it happen in a timely fashion. We voted for Measure M in confidence that the Paso Robles Aquatic Center would 
be built as planned. We Swim Paso! 

Thank you for your time. 

Brooke and Daniel Blythe 


